
MINUTES OF THE BALRANALD SHIRE EUSTON BEAUTIFICATION & 
TOURISM MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT EUSTON 
COURTHOUSE ON TUESDAY 6TH OCTOBER 2015 COMMENCING AT 
9:00AM 
 
PRESENT:   Mayor Leigh Byron, Cr Ken Barnes (Chair), Mrs Bev 
Harbinson, Mrs Edna Price, Mr Barry Watts and John Stevenson DID.  
 
APOLOGIES:  Mrs Maureen Pupillo, Mrs Vicki Barnes and Mrs Vivienne 
McMahon.  
  
Business Arising from the Minutes: 

1. Medley Park  

DID to finalise paddle steamer metal profile raising and or tilting. 

 

DID to install suitable shade sail at picnic seat in Medley Park in lieu 

of a brush shelter or similar, and advanced plantings to be 

established for future shade.  

 

2. Euston Courthouse 

Prime coat has been established on the rear walls. DID to continue 

with surface coat in the existing classic cream colour. Suitable 

heritage colour scheme to be presented to the next meeting for 

future trim options.  

 

Robinvale Men’s Shed to be approached re internal paint stripping.  

 

3. Town Approaches 

General discussion towards a future avenue of trees on the two 

Sturt Highway approaches. DID to discuss aspects with the Euston 

Club as the donor and necessary RMS approvals.  

 

New Business:  
1. Berrett Park 

DID to liaise with adjacent land owners and prepare a future plan of 

works for the park.  

 

2. Euston Cemetery 

DID to arrange for predetermined species (Crepe Myrtle and Bottle 

Brush) and prepare planting beds adjacent to the entrance path for 

future working bee.  

 

Entrance gateway repainting to be organised.  

 



General discussion on cleaning down of wrought iron. Several 

methods to be investigated prior to working bee.  

 

3. Chairman Cr K Barnes discussed a future plan for a Benanee 

Settlers drive and storyboard. Details to be investigated and 

reported to a future meeting. Honesty box to be installed at Lake 

Benanee.  

 

4.  Mayor L Byron requested attention to several deteriorating roads. 

DID to action.  

  

5.  B Watts enquired on supply of town information sign to be 

allocated at the front of toilet block Murray Terrace. DID to install.  

 

6. Letter tabled from landowner re options for preservation of original 

Euston Station buildings. Agreed by consensus that DID pursue 

aspects of the request for future discussion.  

There being no further general business the meeting closed at 10:30am.  
 
Next Meeting to be held at 9am on Tuesday 3rd November 2015 at the 
Euston Courthouse.  
 
Recommendation that the report be noted. 


